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January 18, 2024 

To the Zoning Board: 

We were grateful to have received the notice regarding the proposed storage facility at 
91 W. Franklin Street. Our Session (governing board) met on Thursday, January 11 th 

and discussed this proposed project. We are concerned. Here are four reasons why. 

(1) Bellbrook's beautiful historic district is one of the most significant contributors to 
folks coming to the community for the Sugar Maple Festival, the Lion's Festival 
and other community events. It is a beautiful place to live, work and worship. 
We are grateful for the good work done on the Master Plan for the historic 
district. We believe that this project is not in line with that plan - a plan created 
with significant community investment. 

(2) Many families are choosing to move to downtown Bellbrook for historic homes, 
and a walkable and convenient community. The library, Dot's Grocery, the Dairy 
Shed, the Blueberry Cafe, and many other restaurants and points of interest in 
the historic district help to draw families to this community. We do not think that 
a storage facility would contribute positively to the livability of Bellbrook. 

(3) The project appears to have the potential to create significant traffic in the 
community, with little room for unloading and loading of stored items, let alone 
parking. Where will these additional cars and vehicles park? 

(4) Finally, there are at least two storage facilities already in place within just a few 
blocks of this proposed location. How many storage facilities does this 
community need? Does Bellbrook want to be known for storage? 

We hope that the Zoning Board will support the Master Plan and decline this proposed 
project. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

The Session of The Bellbrook Presbyterian Church 

72 W. Franklin Street, Bellbrook, Ohio 45305 
(937) 848-2378 

www .bellbrookpc.com 


